COMMUNICATION - C92

ITEM1

Special Committee of the Whole
July 8, 2020

From: Andrea C. Lutzeier_

Sent: Tuesday, July 7, 2020 11:59 AM

To: Bevilacqua, Maurizio <Maurizio.Bevilacqua@vaughan.ca>; Ferri, Mario
<Mario.Ferri@vaughan.ca>; Rosati, Gino <Gino.Rosati@vaughan.ca>; Jackson, Linda
<Linda.Jackson@vaughan.ca>; lafrate, Marilyn <Marilyn.lafrate@vaughan.ca>; Carella, Tony
<Tony.Carella@vaughan.ca>; DeFrancesca, Rosanna <Rosanna.DeFrancesca@vaughan.ca>; Racco,
Sandra <Sandra.Racco@vaughan.ca>; Shefman, Alan <Alan.Shefman@vaughan.ca>;
Clerks@vaughan.ca; Messere, Clement <Clement.Messere@vaughan.ca>
c:IEEEEEE Kccr Vaughan Green <keepvaughangreen@gmail.com>
Subject: [External] Re: Clubhouse Developments Inc. - 20 Lloyd Street, Woodbridge - Files OP
.19.014, 7.19.038 and 19T-19V007

Importance: High

The Lutzeier Family, Waymar Heights Blvd, Woodbridge, ON

July 7, 2020

Dear Mayor and Council,

Re: Board of Trade Golf Course / OP 19,014, Z.19.038 and 19T-19V00Z

We, as long-time residents of the Village of Woodbridge backing onto the greenbelt of the
Country Club Lands for over 45 years, are strongly opposed to the Amended Application (OP
18.0010 for the Clubhouse Properties Inc., Country Club Lands (formerly known as the
Toronto Board of Trade Golf Course).

The revised proposal for an infil subdivision development is double that of the previous
Application (an increase from 660 low rise residential units to 1215 single detached
dwelling, townhouse and mixed block 6 storey apartment building units).

Such a proposed infil development is an insult to the current taxpayer residents of
Woodbridge as it does not fit in with the current character, natural landscapes and heritage
of the already established neighbourhood.

In order to maintain a fair and transparent process, and allow residents of Woodbridge who
are directly affected by this proposed infil development to make meaningful and educated
submissions to Council, it is paramount that Council adopt an Interim Control By-Law (ICBL)
under section 38 of the Planning Act without any further delay.

We also oppose Council’s consideration of seeking a Minister’s Zoning Order (MZO) under
section 47 of the Planning Act. Council has been elected by the taxpayers of the City of
Vaughan to listen to and protect the interests of the citizens of the City of Vaughan. To



even consider such an unprecedented and unprincipled step in favour of the developer, is
not acting in good faith and not acting in the best interests of the residents of the City of
Vaughan, the tax payers.

We trust that Council will support the reasonable request of the taxpayer residents of the
City of Vaughan to adopt an ICBL and not move forward with an MZO.

Thank you for your consideration.
Yours truly,

The Lutzeier Famiily

Thank you and have a wonderful day !!!!
Best Regards,
ANDREA C. LUTZEIER, B.A. (Hons.), LL.B, LL.M. | Barrister, Solicitor, Notary Public

4195 Dundas Street West, Suite 230, Etobicoke, Ontario M8X 1Y4
T.: 416.233.5525 | F.: 416.233.5431 | Email: alutzeier@torontolaw net | www.torontolaw net

Office Hours: Monday through Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. (By Appointment)
Professional legal services with personal attention! * The greatest compliment you can give me is a referral.

This e-mail, including any attachments, may be privileged and may contain confidential or proprietary information intended only for the
addressee(s). Any other distribution, copying, use, or disclosure is unauthorized and strictly prohibited. If you have received this message in
error, please notify the sender immediately by reply e-mail and permanently delete the message, including any attachments, without
making a copy. Thank you.

Please consider the environment before printing this email.

On 2020-03-02 19:33, Andrea C. Lutzeier wrote:
The Lutzeier Family
Waymar Heights Blvd.

Woodbridge, ON

March 2, 2020

Delivered By Email:

Todd Coles, City Clerk
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive

Vaughan, Ontario L6A 1T1




Dear Mr. Coles:

Re: Clubhouse Developments Inc., 20 Lloyd Street (Board of Trade Golf
Course),

241 Wycliffe Avenue, 737 and 757 Clarence Street

Files OP .19.014, 72.19.038 and 19T-19V007

By this letter we are formally submitting our objection to the above highlighted
complete application, and request that you provide a copy of this letter to the Mayor and
all Vaughan Councillors as well as to the city planners.

We have been living adjacent to the subject lands (Board of Trade Golf Course) since 1975
- over 45 years - and have seen the Village of Woodbridge grow from a rural village
surrounded by farmland, to a town, to what is now the City of Vaughan. There was no
development from north of Gamble Street (Pine Grove) to north of Major McKenzie Drive
(Kleinburg). We could buy tomatoes and vegetables from the roadside and smell the fresh
air. It was a real community with a local hardware store, the Wallace grocery store, local
post office, etc. Everyone knew each other. Over the years we have seen the community
grow and change.

We continue to live in Woodbridge (Waymar Heights Blvd) because the area is zoned RIV
(Old Village Residential Zone), with large lots, mature trees, wildlife (fox, rabbits, deer,
birds), minimal traffic, green spaces, historical sites, among other things.

We strongly oppose the infill development proposal for some of the following reasons:

e The Community does not support this new proposal of 1215 dwelling units
(it did not support the previous proposal of about 600 dwelling units) and is totally
and passionately against any infill development on the Board of Trade lands, which is
known as a ‘lung’ to the Community.

e Environmental Concerns: Creating an environment that is detrimental to the
health of the existing community members.

o The proposed infill jeopardizes the natural balance of nature in the area by
eliminating the rich natural landscape that is home to a multitude of animals,
birds and plants. The inherent biodiversity of the area is a gift that very few
communities enjoy.

o Green Spaces Reduce Stress, Encourage Exercise. Green spaces in primarily
urban areas improve health by lowering stress and encouraging exercise. The
health benefits of having access to “green space”—from dense forests, fields,
and lush parks to simple garden spaces, tree-lined streets, or a humble
backyard—are well documented in scientific literature.

o Green Space Strengthens the Immune System, Boosts peoples’ mood, helps
people live longer. “Research conducted in the United States, United
Kingdom, and China have found that people who live in the greenest areas
have a reduced risk of mortality from all causes, as well as a reduced risk
of mortality due to kidney disease, respiratory disease, cancer, and stroke.”



(excerpt from an article from Chris Kresser https://chriskresser.com/the-top-

health-benefits-of-green-space/)

Reducing the natural heritage of the community.

Increase Traffic Congestion: The proposed infill development will add a minimum
of an additional 3000 vehicles, this will further tax the already congested roadways
and turn our neighbourhoods into a nightmare. This does not include the humerous
already approved developments in Woodbridge and surrounding neighbourhoods.

The Infrastructure is not in place to support this infill development. The area is
well established and mature, with road expansion virtually impossible, without
destroying already established neighbourhoods.

Interim Control By-Law: We believe that a detailed study supported by a Cultural
Heritage Impact Assessment, an Environmental Impact Study and a
comprehensive Traffic Study (taking into consideration applications already
approved within the parameters of the affected community) and other studies are
critical to properly assess the subject lands’ proposed intent for development. The
detailed studies are only possible with the implementation of an Interim Control
By-law, this will facilitate the completion of a comprehensive report that will
scientifically document conservation priorities and facilitate science based
environment review as well as other necessary studies, in addition to which we
request the City Council to provide the current landowners a Notice of
Intervention to Designate to preserve the potential Cultural character of the
Board of Trade Golf-Course.

e Zoning By-Laws were put in place to preserve and protect the area, and we
need to continue to preserve and protect these By-Laws.

We ask Council to fund all independent assessments of the impact of this
development proposal, including financial and well-being (health) costs to individuals and
the community.

We are also asking for more transparency and openness on these issues, with no
discussions or decisions behind closed doors.

We ask that this matter be a priority concern.

We thank you for your attention to this issue and appreciate your cooperation in helping to
keep Vaughan green.

Sincerely yours,
The Lutzeier Family

Copy to Mayor and all Councillors and planners

Thank you and have a wonderful day !!!!



Best Regards,

ANDREA C. LUTZEIER, B.A. (Hons.), LL.B, LL.M. | Barrister, Solicitor, Notary Public
4195 Dundas Street West. Suite 230, Etobicoke, Ontario M8X 1Y4
T.: 416.233.5525 | F.: 416.233.5431 | Email: alutzeier@torontolaw net | www.torontolaw net

Office Hours: Monday through Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. (By Appointment)
Professional legal services with personal attention! * The greatest compliment you can give me is a referral.

This e-mail, including any attachments, may be privileged and may contain confidential or proprietary information intended only for the
addressee(s). Any other distribution, copying, use, or disclosure is unauthorized and strictly prohibited. If you have received this message
in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply e-mail and permanently delete the message, including any attachments, without

making a copy. Thank you.

Please consider the environment before printing this email.



